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Hudson Board of Health 
78 Main Street 

Hudson, MA 01749 
(978) 562-2020 

MINUTES 

April 5, 2021 
5:30pm 

Remote via Zoom 

Board members: Christie Vaillancourt, Michael Delfino, Jay Murphy 

New Business 

1. Preliminaries: 
a. Ms. Vaillancourt called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. 
b. Roll Call:  Ms. Vaillancourt, Mr. Delfino and Mr. Murphy  

 
2. Approval of Minutes from 3.1.2021:  Mr. Delfino motioned to approve minutes, Mr. 

Murphy seconded the motion and it passed 3-0. 
 

3. Vouchers to be Approved: Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the vouchers as a block, 
Mr. Delfino seconded the motion and it passed 3-0. Due to COVID-19, Ms. Vaillancourt 
will have authority to sign the vouchers on behalf of the Board.   
 

4. Grease Trap Variance Requests:   
a. 43 Broad St:   Mr. Delfino motioned to approve the variance request for 43 

Broad Street, given that the proposed Schier #GB-2 in-floor manual grease trap is 
cleaned on a monthly basis, Mr. Murphy seconded the motion and it passed 3-0. 

b. 111 Main St:  Mr. Delfino motioned to deny the variance request for 111 Main 
Street, Mr. Murphy seconded the motion and it passed 3-0. The Board of Health 
will require the automatic grease interceptor to be installed at that location.  

 
5. Emerson Hospital Grant:   The department has been awarded a $5,000 grant for Youth 

Emotional CPR (eCPR) from Emerson Hospital.  
 

6. Public Health Excellence Grant:  Ms. Calo informed the towns of Ashland, Framingham, 
Hopkinton, Hudson, Maynard, Milford, Mills and Natick submitted an application to DPH 
for the Public Health Excellence Grant to fill gaps in public health in the region. The 
grant is for three years and Hudson would be the lead municipality. 
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Old Business 

1. COVID-19 Update:  
a. Vaccination Clinic Update:  Ms. Calo informed the Board that our last COVID-19 

clinic will be on April 9th.  We will have clinics at 3 sites: Brigham St, Glen St and 
Quinn Middle School and will complete vaccinations for 328 people.  

b. Homebound Vaccinations:   Ms. Calo informed the Board that the Town has 
opted in to utilize the State’s homebound program.  Residents must call and 
answer a series of questions in order to qualify for the Johnson and Johnson 
vaccine.   

Next Meeting 

May 3, 2021 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:50 pm 
 


